TOWN OF AVON

BOARD OF ASSESSMENT APPEALS

March 14, 2015
Members present:  Richard S. Connel, Chairman, Samuel D. Chester, Stephen Hunt, Laura Mensi  
The meeting opened at 9:00 a.m.
Appeal #1: 33 Cotswold Way – John Chan
Mr. Chan stated that he built an enclosed frame porch on his house to replace a deck and that there is no finished floor installed as yet.  He believes that it should not be assessed until it is completely finished.
After careful deliberation, the Board voted unanimously no adjustment be made at this time because the area was classified as a porch.
Appeal #2:  11 Foxridge Lane – Stephen Madison
Mr. Madison purchased his home on May 12, 2014 for $249,000 and the Assessor’s value is $327,630.  He has an appraisal indicating the value to be $249,000, which he believes should indicate the correct value.

After careful deliberation, the Board voted unanimously to lower his assessment from $229,340 to $205,830.
Appeal #3:  100 Fisher Drive – James Stedronsky, Esq. for HCR Manorcare Properties
Mr. Stedronsky used the cost basis for his estimate of market value and feels the market value should be $4,000,000 instead of $8,198,810.
After review, the Board voted unanimously to lower the assessment from $5,739,170 to $5,536,050.
Appeal #4:  20 Avonside Knoll – Thomas & Kathy Fusari
Mr. Fusari stated he bought this property in May 2014 and that it has a very steep driveway and is on a private road, which is deteriorating.  He feels the market value should be $360,000 instead of $406,290.
After careful examination of the information provided, the Board unanimously voted to lower the assessment from $284,400 to $262,530.
Appeal #5:  38 Security Drive – Gary J. Greene, Esq. for Norwich Commercial Group, Inc.
Attorney Greene stated that this is an owner occupied building and is assessed at a higher per square foot value than similar properties in town.  He feels the market value should be $1,557,500 instead of $3,893,860.
After careful examination of the information presented, the Board voted unanimously no adjustment be made at this time.
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Appeal #6:  300 West Main Street – Michael P. Miano, Marvin Poer & Co., for DP3, LLC 
Mr. Miano stated that the owner has renovated part of this building for new tenants but that part of the building is still vacant.  He feels the property should be valued at $1,500,000 instead of $1,927,310.

After careful deliberation, the Board voted unanimously to lower the assessment from $1,349,120 to $1,186,110.
Appeal #7:  56 East Main Street– Neil Wittet, Tetra Tax Group, for Avon Properties, LLC
Mr. Wittet provided an appraisal from August 2011 indicating a market value of $4,000,000.  He felt that the Town’s value for this property was higher than similar properties in town.
After careful deliberation the Board voted unanimously to lower the assessment from $3,583,170 to $3,143,320.

Appeal #8:  605 Deercliff Road – Nicholas & Lisa Seminara

Mr. & Mrs. Seminara purchased this property January 2015.  They stated that it has been vacant for some time and needs some work and will not be occupied until the needed work is completed.  It is a three bedroom house and will need updating.  They feel the market value should be $1,470,000 instead of $2,215,230.

After careful deliberation the Board voted unanimously to lower the assessment from $1,550,660 to $1,316,040.

The meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m.

